

From the Hunts and Mission Aeroservieves



Jesus: is the Reason for the Season

2023

Dear Friends and Faithful Co-Laborers in Christ,

Greetings from Wilmington and New Bern in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ!

"Thanks be unto God for his unspeakable gift." 2 Corinthians 9:15 What a most wonderful time of the year! It seems we are at a loss of words to describe the awesomeness of Immanuel... God with us... The Creator of the universe put aside his glory, limited himself to a human body, became the sacrificial Lamb to pay our sin debt, freely gives salvation to all who believe, and becomes our Saviour, Great Shepherd, and High Priest. We so love this wonderful season of the year when special emphasis is on birth of our Lord Jesus Christ! We so anticipate His return for His bride, the born again, saved, blood washed church! A song says "I'm going to Heaven... can't wait... gonna see Jesus... can't wait! Praise the LORD I'm going there!!! However, we do want Him to come soon... before we have to go!

The LORD has been so good to allow us to serve Him in Missionary Aviation for 50 years, and as taken good care of me thru a few close calls, and has allowed me to fly for 64 years without crashing or damaging any aircraft if flight in the USA, or on a number Mission Fields. Praise His Holy Name, my LORD is so good!

Jonnie and I wish to thank you dear faithful co-laborers for allowing us to be a part of you missions outreach to the "uttermost parts" of Acts chapter one. Some of you have been supporting us since 1973... Wow!

Please continue to pray for us as we are Retired now, but still with WWNTBM as a Retired Missionary, but will for some years I plan to be Semi-Retired, and that is needful as I stay in contact with many Missionaries using an airplane on the mission field, and some planning to go. I am still flying and instructing, and available to give necessary FAA mandated Flight Reviews, and Instrument Competency Checks as necessary for missionary pilots that need them. I will also have to spend weeks dissolving the Maintenance Hangar equipment, tools, spare parts and hardware.

It was time to slow down, and so as we saw that we were getting older and could foresee the need for assistance "down the road" for us. Cindy, her husband Rodney, and our granddaughter Allison so graciously invited us to move into a larger home with them. In this case we know that "five" is surely the number of Grace! We are now living with our daughter in Wilmington, NC. The home was in need of a lot of minor repairs, and some improvements so that is requiring time and a few 'shekels'.

I moved the Flight Department and flight simulator to Wilmington and still do flying in this locale. I have my office, in an upstairs room.. I also still help with minor maintenance on facilities and aircraft as needed in New Bern, NC. It is an hour and twenty minute drive, and I have to schedule with family to be able to go and spend the long day to accomplish any number of small tasks, or spend the day on one larger project. It works!

## Prayer Requests:

- > Let's pray together for these United States... We surely need the Lord to work in and through us in these difficult and darkening days. "Wilt thou not revive us again?"
- > Pray much for Israel, and for innocents in harms way....and for the Peace of Jerusalem.
- > Let's be sure to guard our personal testimony, so we can stay active in our personal witness and soul-winning!

Wishing you dear folks a blessed MERRY CHRISTMAS and a FRUITFUL NEW YEAR!

Our Love in Christ.

Gach + JONNie